FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
September 13th, 2019
10:00 AM 

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street, Harwich MA 02645

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Ralph Smith 
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), Jamie Goodwin (Channel 18 Director)
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:03 AM 
2. Brian Power made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the August 9th, 2019 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith. Motion passed unanimously. 
3. Department Reports

Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging:
A. The COA had a citizen come to a recent board meeting to discuss the COA’s bus policy. The COA Board expressed to the individual that there is a policy for transportation they must follow and that it will not be changing. The COA Director and Board chair also met with this citizen to address her concerns. 
B. A letter of appreciation was sent out to the organizations that had helped with the recent tornado damage. 

C. There will be a new Outreach Coordinator starting on September 25th, 2019. 

D. The COA is updating their strategic plan. 
E. On September 25th, there will be a Volunteer Thank You BBQ at the Community Center. 
Lee Culver gave the report from Recreation: 
A. Mr. Culver reported that there are lots of programs going at the Rec Dept, and that they’re currently winding down from all of the summer programs (which were a big success). 

B. There were several areas that has been vandalized this summer, including the Bank Street Beach bathroom, a vendor truck, and also the Brooks Park bathrooms. The Rec Dept. is still waiting for the RFP for the lighting to be done. They believe this lighting will help cut down on the vandalism. 
C. The Rec Dept. is currently looking into working with the Town to plant new trees in the hollow by Brooks Park.
4. Old Business 
A. The Committee asked Carolyn to email Sean Libby (and CC Ralph Smith) and ask to get an update about covers for the windows at the Cultural Center gym. 
5. New Business 

A. Jamie Goodwin, the Channel 18 Director, spoke about the opportunity to have the Facilities Committee meetings televised. The Committee agreed, and their next meeting on October 11th, 2019, will be held in the Channel 18 studios and televised. 
B. Birthday Party Plans: The Community Center’s 20th anniversary birthday will be coming up early next year. The Committee discussed different ideas for a 20th Birthday Celebration. 
i. Mr. Culver asked that Community Center includes seniors in their planning. 
ii. A request was also made to order a birthday banner. 

C. The Board approved sending the Selectmen Report for the Facilities Committee for the Sept 23rd meeting. 

6. Director’s Update 
A. Ms. Carey gave an update on the exercise equipment that was taken out of the weight room, including the KoKo machine, two workout benches, a smith machine, and a lat pulldown, all of which are either broken or outdated. The information has been sent to the Selectmen to declare the equipment surplus/broken property. 
B. Touch-A-Truck is scheduled for September 28th, 2019. This is a free event, and there will be an ice cream truck present for it. 

i. The Community Center is asking the public to bring Halloween costumes to this event in preparation for next month’s ‘Boo’-tique Costume Donation Drive. 
C. Ms. Carey also discussed the ‘Boo’-tique event, which will be taking place on October 18th, and the annual Halloween Party that will be held on October 31st. 

7. The meeting adjourned at 11:03AM. 
8. The next meeting is October 11th, 2019 at 10:00AM
